
Adopted by the Pharmaceutical Sciences Graduate Program:  12/7/04.  Amended March 8, 2007, Amended by GPC:  9/29/2015, 12/13/2017, 6/30/2022 
 
W:\Program, Policy & Procedures\Completed Policy\2021-22 Guidelines and Policy Review\GPPS-Policy-Research Assistantship Policy - Approved 06302022.doc 

Guidelines for Distribution of Graduate Students and Graduate Student 
Research Assistantships in the Graduate Program in Pharmaceutical 
Sciences. This guideline applies only to PhD students. 
 

1. Graduate Students (PhD students) will be approved for admission to the Graduate Program in 
Pharmaceutical Sciences (GPPS) by the GPC and admitted with the expectation (as outlined in the 
admission letter) that they will receive financial support for graduate research as long as they are 
enrolled into the program. 
 

2. At the time a student chooses a laboratory, a funding plan will be submitted to GSBS.  
 

3. GPPS graduate faculty members can have, at any given time, at least 2 fully state-funded (4-year 
funding) students, pending approval from the Department Chair.   

 
4. Provided that an applicant meets the criteria for admission to the GSBS and is approved for admission 

by the GPPS Graduate Program Committee, students may be recruited, admitted and targeted to 
selected laboratories providing the faculty member is willing to pay the Research Assistantship for the 
entire pursuit of a graduate degree. 


